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Minutes 

Emergency Board of Directors Meeting (online) 

June 10th, 2020 

1:00 pm CST 

Board Meeting Topics 1. Call meeting to order (1 minute) 

2. Approval of Agenda for 6/10/2020 (1 

minute) 

3. Approval of minutes from 5/26/2020 

board meeting (1 minute) 

Discussion Items: 

1. Approval of Legal Counsel for shut down 

process 

2. Approval of Site leader for shut down 

process 

3. Deadline for inventory 

4. Extension of Liability insurance and other 

important services for the shut down 

5. How to disperse NSA assets and materials 

6. Fundraising money from 2019-2020 

dispersement 

7. Expected costs of shut down process and 

any financial approvals needed 

Purpose of the Meeting To discuss necessary school business in order to 

ensure the proper and smooth running of NSA. 

NSA Mission and vision Statement Academic achievement through the study and 

exploration of the natural world. 

 

Vision: Through its nature immersion, Natural 

Science Academy will: 

 

• Provide and exemplary elementary 

science program 

• Cultivate and grow each student’s 

connection to the natural world 

• Foster creative and critical thinking 

• Create and sustain a safe, supportive, 

nurturing community in which to learn, 

explore and grow. 

Location Natural Science Academy 

920 Holley Ave. STE #3 

St. Paul Park, MN 55071 
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Chairperson Zach Fjelstad 

Secretary Katrina Nichols 

Treasurer Harry Adler 

Board Members Tasha Steinmetz 

Kristi Ruport 

Ex-Officio Members Kendra Hunding (Lead Teacher) 

Traci LaFerriere (Business Manager) 

Kate Maki (Special Projects Coordinator) 

Attendees and Visitors  

 

Minutes 

1. Call meeting to order (1 minute) 

Fjelstad calls meeting to order. 

Adler moves to approve agenda, Ruport seconds. 

Discussion:  

Add: 

Contract with Clifton Larson Allen to agenda.  

Traci LaFerriere contract extension through shutdown 

Stipend for Katrina Nichols’ work agreement for literacy data 

Adler moves to add above three items, Ruport seconds. 

Vote: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

2. Approval of minutes from 5/26/2020 

Steinmetz moves to aprove, Ruport seconds: 

No discussion 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 
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Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

8. Approval of Legal Counsel for shut down process 

Adler moves to approve Jenn Urban as legal counsel, Ruport seconds 

Discussion regarding contract: contract has not been prepared yet.  Hourly rate is 300/hr. About $500 

out of pocket costs.  Jenn can do all the legal components, but will need help with some of the items.   

Vote to approve services, pending contract: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

9. Approval of site leader for shut down process 

Adler moves to approve Kate Maki as site leader for shut down process, Nichols seconds. 

Discussion: As site leader, Maki would coordinate with inventory and building shutdown.  What’s the 

process for paying for things in this process?  Exhibit M says to segregate up to $45,000 for closure 

costs, if we do a board resolution then that’s the board oversight 

Fjelstad moves to set aside $45,000, Adler seconds 

Vote: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 
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Vote to approve Maki as site leader: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

10. Deadline for inventory of NSA assets 

Nichols moves to discuss deadline for inventory of NSA assets, Ruport seconds. 

Discuss: Purpose is to give site leader guidance on when inventory needs to be done and inventory 

sheets sent to ACNW.  When? 

Are we hiring this task out?  We’re paying our hourly staff to do so.  When can that reasonably be done?  

Friday, June 26 is a safe bet.   

Does that mean we need to be in the building through July?  We’re going to need to get the rid of stuff, 

too. How big of a deal will it be to pay an extra month of rent?  Not really. 

Is it reasonable to be completely vacated by the end of July?  When do we plan to be out of the 

building? The dissolution process: Notice of dissolution, stuff in the middle, articles of dissolution.  After 

notice, we start to do wind-down: notify vendors and creditor, etc.  The whole process is about 180 

days.   

But when are we out of the building?  Urban says that we may need access to the copier and building in 

order to do closeout. 

Auditor says if we can get rid of things by June 30, it’d be beneficial for the audit.  Can work with MACS 

or whoever’s going to help with other charters coming in to take the items.  Consolidate into as few 

rooms as possible, then when we extend the lease it could be for fewer rooms. 

We can honor the inventory deadline Make suggested, and then set an additional deadline to get out of 

the building by July 31. 

LaFerriere says we should post availability to other charters as soon as possible.   

Fjelstad moves to establish June 26, 2020 as deadline for inventory completion and July 31 for 

materials to be cleared from building, Adler seconds. 

Discussion: auditor recommends that we have record-keeping including letters of receipt 

detailing which items were received.  Maki will take charge of this. 

Vote on deadlines for inventory and items cleared: 
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Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

11. Extension of liability insurance and other important services for the shut down 

Nichols moves to discuss, Adler seconds 

Discussion: we need to consider extending liability insurance through the end of the year.  

Urban advises that it depends on what the policies are, would need to examine them.  We may be able 

to safely terminate them.  Going to need to send all the documents/corporate records to Urban.  

EdVisions adds extra layer of insurance—should check with EdVisions regarding what would be covered 

by their insurance.   

Urban recommends we table this discussion until she can look at the policies.  Can we just grant 

authority to make those decisions in order not to cause delays?  Urban will speak to insurance 

professional and make a formal recommendation. 

Current policy renews on July 1, currently in process of being renewed. At that time, we’ll be 

able to sign off or not.   

Fjelstad moves to table conversation about liability insurance to next board meeting, Nichols 

seconds.  

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

Printer service? Does this need a deadline? Same deadline as June 30?  

Need a spreadsheet of open contracts and terms.  Notifications sent to school services already, Fjelstad 

will send documents to Urban.  Wix and JMC have also been notified.  Urban needs to see specific 

verbiage.  Finance software?  Not yet notified. LaFerriere offers to send Urban information on vendors.   

12. How to disperse NSA assets and materials 



   
 

 6   
 

Adler moves to discuss, Nichols seconds.   

Discuss: 

How can we get rid of materials?  Can we give it away to other charter schools without cost? 

We can designate an order of priority/process.  We just need to decide how we want to do that, 

then liquidate, then dispose. 

Do we have a prioritization of charter schools?  Mission-similarity?  Where students are headed? 

MTCS, which was destroyed recently?  

We can have a tiered list, but we should have a good business reason.   

If the assets can serve our students, we could make that the first tier. 

How long would each tier get to respond?  A week? That’s reasonable as long as we have time 

to liquidate what’s left.   

Fjelstad moves to disburse assets and materials based on a tiered system to be completed by July 31, 

2020, Ruport seconds. 

Discussion: 

Tier 1: All staff items are given to the non-profit organization at which NSA teachers have been 

hired for 2020-2021 

Tier 2: Charter schools where NSA students are headed in the fall 

Tier 3: Any other MN public charter school 

After these 3 tiers, if anything is left: 

(Step 1): we’re required to try to liquidate for cash. 

(Step 2): If the cost of selling it exceeds the value of it, then we can discard it.  

Do we as a board need to list out the schools, or just task this to someone?  We can give someone this 

task.   

Vote on tiers: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 
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13. Fundraising money from 2019-2020 disbursement 

Nichols moves to discuss appropriate disbursement of fundraising money from 2019-20, Steinmetz 

seconds 

Discussion: What are the figures for fundraising money this year?  What’s possible for 

disbursement? 

Donors cannot individually decide where their amount donated goes, but we could allowably 

take an informal poll.  

We can discuss as a board today where the fundraising dollars go, but we need to figure out the 

net amount of fundraisers.  Invoice from Gertens needs to be paid, but it’s $8,000 before.   

Can we just allocate the “net amount” and figure the number later? Should check with auditor 

to see if it’s under the amount?  Poll parents? Do we need to? 

Fjelstad moves to donate net fundraising amount, up to amount allowable per auditor recommendation, 

to Minnesota Transitions Charter Schools of Minneapolis, Nichols seconds. 

Discussion: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Steinmetz: yay  

Nichols: Yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

How to carry that out?  Mail a check?  Drop off a check?  It should come with a letter. Mail with a letter 

written by Zach as board chair. Copy to be sent to board members. 

14. Expected costs of shut down process and any financial approvals needed 

Discussed this by approving $45,000.  

Nichols moves to skip this item. 

15. Contract with Clifton Larson Allen 

Nichols moves to approve contract with Clifton Larson Allen, Adler seconds. 

Discussion: contract was sent to members prior to meeting. 

Vote: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 
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Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

16. Traci LaFerriere contract extension through shutdown 

Adler moves to approve contract extension, Ruport seconds 

Discussion: None 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

17. Stipend for Katrina Nichols’s work agreement for literacy data 

Adler moves to approve, Ruport seconds 

Discussion: Hunding gives overview that Nichols’s teacher work agreement includes a stipend for 

assisting with assembly of annual report, compiling data for Read Well by Third Grade, and 

submission to state of Local Literacy Plan.  No longer necessary, but contracts were paid to 

contractors even if services not provided due to stay at home order 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Abstain/recuses self 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

Ruport moves to adjourn the meeting, Nichols seconds. 
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We will have another meeting in June, after that ACNW says we don’t need to be a full board 

moving forward.  After next meeting, members who wish to depart can do so.  

Vote to adjourn: 

Ruport: yay 

Adler: yay 

Nichols: Yay 

Steinmetz: yay 

Fjelstad: yay 

Motion carries unanimously 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


